
Dear Parents and Carers,   

 

Even though the wind and rain has continued to inflict itself on us this week, at Tower Hill we have continued on as nor-
mal with fun things happening in all classes. Year 3 have braved the elements to go to swimming whilst our football team 
were blessed with a window of sun!  The new SCL after school care club started this week with good attendance.  The 
children were involved in some great fun activities with lots of children complaining when it was time to be picked up!  
You can book on at any time for any day and any length of time.  A highlight this week was our family quiz night  that was 
enjoyed by all who attended.  Huge thanks to Miss Riley for organising it.  As I write this I am looking forward to ‘top 
table’  where 6 children from each key stage have been invited to come and have a tea party in my office (my favourite 
part of the week!) 

I have sent out the county information to you all regarding the current Corona Virus news. Rest assured I will keep you 
updated with any changes as and when I am informed of them. 

Best wishes 

Miss Laura Ovenden 

28th February 2020 

Friday 14th Feb was an INSET day at Tower Hill where the chil-

dren got a day at home with you!  The teachers however still 

came to school to develop their teaching skills and to learn 

new things to do with your children.  We had a brilliant day 

lead by a lady called Jenny Mosley who promotes ways to sup-

port emotional health, wellbeing, respect and positive behav-

iour.  Part of this was learning games and fun activities that we 

can do with the children.  This week I have observed so much 

of what the teachers and support staff learnt in the class-

rooms.  A highlight was the clapping games!  We got the Y1 

and Y6 pupils together to practise! 

Book Week is set to get off with a great start 

next Thursday with the children being invited 

to come to school as their favourite book 

character! We can’t wait to see who they are going to be.  

Miss Dinsdale has organised a whole host of other exciting 

activities in school to mark the occasion including potato 

character competition, a fairy door competition, take a 

‘shelfie’, teacher swaps, author visits and workshops.  This is 

all to promote a life long love of reading. 

The children in YR enjoyed celebrating 
pancake day this week by making 
their own and of course eating them! 
The favourite topping was unsurpris-
ingly chocolate spread! 

Last night, our boys football team completed an undefeated 

league campaign with a 6-0 victory over Grange. Goals from 

Tyler-Joe, Josh (2) and a hat-trick from Tafara wrapped up the 

league title! Congratulations Boys and good luck  in the upcom-

ing quarter final of the District Cup! 



Upcoming dates……… 

Week beg Monday 2nd March—Ride & Glide—balance bike tuition for Year R 

Thursday 5th March—BOOK CHARACTER DAY!! Come 
dressed as your favourite book character! 

Friday 6th March—Author Visit for KS2—Ellie Irving 

Week beg Monday 9th March—Book Fayre all week 

Week be Monday 9th March—Bikeability for Aspire Class 

Tuesday 10th March—Year 3 visit to Butser Farm 

Tuesday 10th March Year 4 visit the HMS Victory 

Thursday 12th March—Gremlin Dance Challenge 

Friday 13th March—Author visit for KS1—Peter Bently 

Friday 13th  March—Sport Relief Day—Wear your sports kit to school if you like! 
CAKE SALE after school—all donations greatly received! 

Values Award Winners this week! 

Achievement:  Dexter & Anthony High Expectations: Tahmeed & Filip 

Friendliness: Luciano & Oscar Fairness:  Oscar P & Oscar M 

Confidence: George & Finlay Respect:  Warwick & Malaya 

Headteachers Star Spotter:  Ethan 

Smart Award: Frankie-Ray 

Attendance: Sears & Skylon 100%!! 

Nathan 
This week the children have been chal-

lenged to eat their vegetables!  Watch out 

for the national campaign on the TV ad-

verts.  The veg in focus has been CARROTS 

this week and many children have been 

proudly sporting their 

carrot stickers given to 

them by our wonderful 

lunchtime ladies! Next 

week is PEA week! 

School council held their first family quiz night this week!  It was 

lovely to see mums and dads, aunties, uncles and grandparents 

join in with this event. Watch this space on news of our next 

event! 

Could you get the 

answers? 

 Name the 7 continents of the world? 

 How many products do Heinz make? 

 What year will the next leap year be on? 

 Which high street chain recently produced a  vegetarian sausage roll? 


